The Art of Traveling in Convoy

We all like to travel with a Mustang in front and a Mustang in the rear-view mirror, this makes for a very enjoyable experience.  With advent of the new Mustangs with superior handling, braking and other performance luxuries the art of convoying still requires good driver skills for a truly safe experience.  Please be at the start point at least 15 minutes before the nominated start for the briefing by the run captain.
The object of a convoy is to try and stay together despite various challenges on route:
1. Listen to the run captain carefully before commencing your journey. You generally gain an insight as to how the convoy will operate on the day (stops, pace of convoy etc)
2.  Before departing please arrange toilet break, petrol purchases and the like PRIOR to departure. It can be disconcerting for the run captain to provide instruction and then find people head off in different directions because they have not adequately prepared.

3. In the city at traffic lights there are often 2 lanes for a short distance through the lights. The purpose is to get as many vehicles through on each phase. So, in this case USE BOTH LANES and when we merge like a ZIP on the other side we are back in convoy. All politely staying in the left lane means we merge with other road users and our convoy is gone as only half the group got through.

4. Watch the following Mustang in your rear mirror and slow down if they are seen to drop back. The car in front of you will do the same and we will stay together – this is much easier than trying to chase the car in front.   However, if the car behind is not keeping up – continue to follow the car in front.   Do try and keep up without the need to exceed the safe performance of your vehicle.

5. On a longer run stop to regroup and have a chat occasionally. Good social stuff, chance for some photos, and the public love to see a bunch of Mustangs assembled together.

6. When the group takes off again, keep an eye on your wing mirror and it is best if the last car pulls out first (sort of blocking the traffic) and everyone else pulls out together. Also, the last car has the best view of when a gap is coming – we will still be in convoy formation.

7. If you are pulling over for a comfort stop or some other personal reason, make sure you, or preferably someone on the right side of the car, gives the thumbs up so the following cars don’t stop too. 

8. As a courtesy to other road users and to your group please do not exceed the speed limit or undertake any passing manouvers that could be dangerous to yourself, your passengers or other road users.  The Auckland Mustang Owners Club has an exemplary record of safe road use over many decades and we must continue to strive for this.

9. Remember a convoy is about the ride and the destination: it is never a RACE.

WE HAVE 
GOT OURSELVES A CONVOY

